GE Nuclear Energy

April 29, 1994 MFN NO. 064-94
Docket No. STN 52-004

Document Control Desk

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Attention:  Richard W. Borchardt, Director
Standardizatior Project Directorate

Subject: Readiness Assessment Report for the PANTHERS-PCC

Attached is the final Readiness Assessment Report for the PANTHERS-PCC test
program at SIET. The assessment team concluded that personnel scheduled to
be involved in performance of the upcoming PANTHERS-PCC tests are
technically capable to conduct the tests in accordance with the test
requirements. The team also provided several recommendations which would
improve the quality of documentat.on supporting the tests.

Prior to the initiation of matrix testing in June, GE will conduct a reassessment
to ensure that the one open item has been resolved and review whether

recommendations have been implemented.

Sincerely,

/_]. E. Leatherman
Manager, SBWR Design Certification
M/C 781, (408) 925-2023

Attachment (1 copy)

cc: M. Malloy, Project Manager (w/2 copies of Attachment)
F. W. Hasselbe rg, Project Manager (w/1 copy of Attachment)
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